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Itôs time for our  

 Annual General Meeting  

of the Belltown 

Neighbours Association!  
Thursday June 15 

7 pm in the Garden Room 
at Ron Kolbus-Lakeside Centre 

(102 Greenview Ave.)  
 

A G E N D A 
 

1. Report on Activities 
2. Election of Officers: 

President, Vice-President, Secretary, 
Treasurer, up to 5 Directors 

3. New Business: 
Report on May Flood Event 
Canada 150 Celebration in Belltown 

 
  The Belltown Neighbours Association is composed of 

volunteers who seek to keep the community informed on local 

issues and support improvements to our neighbourhood.  

  We meet 6 times a year. Topics covered include: Ottawa 

River 100 year floodplain, infill development, traffic, 

Belltown Dome, neighbourhood safety, Spring Clean The 

Capital, Canada 150 celebrations. 

  To contact us please e-mail at association@belltown.ca. 
 

Please support your community association! 

 

2017 will mark the 150th  
anniversary of the 

confederation of Canada 
ð itôs our birthday !  

So, weôre celebrating on 

Sunday July 2  
here in Belltown!  

 

Community Regatta!  
Bring anything that floatsðpaddleboards, 

canoes, air mattressesðto the soccer field west 

of the RKLC Centre in Britannia Park, and join 

in a leisurely paddle parade in the shallows of 

Lac Deschenes along the Belltown shoreline 

(from Britannia pier to Andrew Haydon Park 

and back). Rememberðthis is knee-deep 

water! Paddle parade starts at 10 a.m. Sunday. 
 

Community Pot -Luck BBQ!  
Join your neighbours for a community pot-luck 

BBQ at the Belltown Dome, from 12 noon to 2 

pm on Sunday July 2 (if rain we go inside the 

Dome). Bring a lawn chair and something you 

can share (please label if nuts are involved!). 

There will be activities and an inter-active get-

to-know-you game! 

 

Thank you!  
 

To the 30+ community-minded Belltown residents who came out on Saturday April 29 to clean  up   

our   neighbourhoodðpart  of  the annual Spring Clean the Capital event co-ordinated by the 

City of Ottawa. The harvest was over 30 bags of waste removed from our streets and parks. 
 

In particular thanks to Sinjin Warren-Dixon for co-ordinating our project with the City of Ottawa, 

Shoppers Drug Mart for providing hot dogs, drinks & condiments for our volunteers, and Alex  

Cullen for staffing the BBQ. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Belltown Neighbours on  
 Facebook  

 

Interested in chatting with neighbours about 

how to  deal  with  raccoons?  Want  to  sell  a  

gently-used bike or BBQ? Looking for yoga 

friends? Then join the Belltown Neighbours 

Facebook group! 
 

This group is open to Belltown residentsðjust 

go on Facebook, look for Belltown 

Neighbours,  send a ñfriend requestò and tell 

us where you live in Belltownðthat easy! 

Friendly reminders! 
 

¶ Vgdm v`kjhmf xntq cnf+ cnmôs

enqfds sn rbnno xntq cnfôr

poop! 

¶ Please do not dispose garden 

refuse on the bike path along 

Grandeur Parkðsg`sôr vg`s sgd

Green Bin is for! 

¶ Please do not cut shrubbery on 

the bike pathðit is NCC land!

J 
 

A community garden for Belltown?  
 

Community gardens are growing in Ottawa, and one is being considered for Belltown, in Britannia Park 
just east of Dr. FJ McDonald School on Ahearn Ave. For more information about community gardens, 

please go to justfood.ca/community-garden-network 
or contact Conrad Reynolds at conradreynolds@hotmail.com. 



7 days in may  The Spring of 2017 Flood  

This spring marked one of the highest water levels in 

recent memory of the Ottawa River at Lac Deschenes, 

which Belltown borders. It is normal, in April and May 

when the snow melts, to see the river rise, but this year 

was different. Melting snow and a slow weather system 

which dumped 30-50 millimetres of rain in the Ottawa 

River watershed, created a ñperfect stormò for flooding 

in the Ottawa-Gatineau area, and Belltown was not im-

mune. While the rising flood waters did not reach the 

1-in-100 year flood level (as determined by the Rideau 

Valley Conservation Authority) at 60.8 metres above 

sea level at Britannia, it came very closeðpeaking at 

60.45 metres on Sunday May 7. While most of the local 

effects were felt in Constance Bay, Cumberland, and 

across the river in Gatineau, we in Belltown narrowly 

escaped the same fate, in part due to the NCC bike path 

(a former railway bed), which acted as a berm protect-

ing our community, and in part due to the efforts of  

volunteers who sandbagged some 8,000 bags, plugged 

up an outlet under the bike path near Maplehurst and 

Birchdale (which, if left untended, could have flooded 

many homes in our community), and patrolled the bike 

path/berm over the May 6 & 7 weekend as the waters 

rose, checking for vulnerabilities. The City played its 

part by providing many loads of sand and bags, but it 

was the volunteers who bagged them and transported 

them to where they were needed (some 8 truck loads to 

the Maplehurst/Birchdale outlet alone!).  Special kudos 

goes to Russell Latham and his team for their out-

standing work. 
 

According to the Ottawa River Regulation Planning 

Board (which monitors water levels and co-ordinates 

dam outflows), since 1950 only 3 times had spring water 

levels exceeded 60 metres above sea level at Britanniað

in 1951, 1960 and 1979. However, for more than a full 

week, starting Wednesday May 3, water ,levels at Bri-

tannia exceeded 60 metres, peaking at 60.45 metres on 

Sunday May 7 before slowly beginning to fall. The dif-

ference between that peak and the 1-in-100 year flood 

line  was only 35 centimetresðalmost a foot . Some 80 

homes in Belltown are affected by the 1-in-100 year 

floodplain. 
 

By and large the NCC bike path/berm held up well. 

Concern that the berm might be too porous and allow 

flood water to seep through proved not as bad as origi-

nally feared, as where there were City  drains working 

(at Kempster and at Croft) water drained away. How-

ever, the pools  of water that formed at the foot of Boyce 

and by the Belltown Dome were  largely the result of 

rainwater not dissipating and city drains not operating 

well there. Clearly an assessment of the Cityôs drain sys-

tem is in order here. 
 

However, the remaining issue is the integrity of the 

NCC bike path/berm, which, over the years,  has suf-

fered from erosion, and installing a more permanent so-

lution to the outlet under the NCC bike path/berm at 

Maplehurst & Birchdale. The Cityôs practice of placing 

a steel plate at the river entrance to the outlet during 

flood season proved inadequate during this yearôs flood. 

A more effective flood control measure is required.. 
 

The bottom line, though, is that Belltown escapedð

phew! It was close! 

RVCA map of 1-in-100 year floodplain in Belltown 


